WINUTES OF SPECIAL MEETING OF HOSTEL COMMITTEE AND EXECUTIVE

OF N.S.We WOMEN'S INTLR=-CHURCH CUUNCIL, ON THURSDAY, 24th.

MAY, 1962.

Mrs, Millar, in chair, called upon MMrs. Lew to open the meeting
with prayer.
VizRot
FRESENT: Mesdames: Lew, Baker, Pearson and Lilly, representing WICC,
and Mesdames: Millar, Hall, Paterson, Paton, Deane, Palmer, Stolz,Thoc
and Knight represeating Hostel Committee, (Mrs.Walker).

An apology was received from liiss Roseby.

Mrs. Millar read a letter sent to her from the Secretary which
contained some suggestions for Improving the Hostel and which was
the reason for calling this meeting.

After inspecting the bedrooms it was decided to leave them in
their present state for the time being.

In order to fill the vacancles Mrs. Lew suggested that we take
High School girls from Asian Countries. These children would be

from 12 vears of age. The Committee decided to take children should
the occasion arise.

lirs. Verco advised there was a need for accommodation for: post-
gradugate students from Asian Countries. These are older women,
but would settle into Hostel life. Their period of residence would
only be in the vicinity of six months.

A good second hand washing machine has been offered to the Hostel
at the low figure of &£l15. This, together with a good second hand
gas copper will be installed shortly. loved by Mrs, Lew and sec~
onded by Mrs. Pearson that washing machine be purchased. The copper
was decided upon at a previous meeting.

Mrs, Millar presented Miss Roseby's Annual Financial Statement.
Irs. Walker moved that it be received, Mrs, Millar did some: costing,
on a 40 week basis and found the expenditure is slightly higher than
the receipts. This, no doubt, has been caused by the vacancies that
have occured.

A letter was received from Miss Roseby intimating her desire to
relinquish the office of Treasurer of the Hostel Cormittee. This
was recelved with much regret as Miss Roseby has done a wonderful
work in this field since the inception of the Hostel. The Secretary
was instructed, therefore, to write and ask Mr. Hall if he would con-—
slder taking charge of the books. The Secretary was instructed to
write to liss Roseby to thank her for all she has done for "W#ybalena™

The meeting was closed by Mrs. Millar who pronounced the Benedictim

Recorded by E. Knight. Chairman /¢ ¢
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